Committee on Faculty Affairs
Present:  M. Ayers, M. Bender, M. Gorman , D. Hunt, J. Kang, A. Leynes, M. Naples, J. Osborne, L. Riccardi, B. Rifkin,  B. Strassman, K. Unger
Excused: T. Dell’Angelo, 

Announcements and Old Business
1. Tabitha Dell’Angelo, Chair of SOSA, was unable to attend this meeting as SOSA meets at the same time as CFA.  Tabitha will try to attend one CFA meeting/month.
2. As of the CFA meeting, a representative from the Sabbatical Committee had not yet been elected.

3. Minutes from September 22, 2010 were approved.

4. Five-Year Tenure Review of Tenured Faculty
Ralph Edelbach sent out an email to AFT members stating that he believes CFA’s Final Recommendation on the Five-Year Review to be in violation of MOA 62.  CFA discussed the charge from Steering, the Union’s roll as stated in the charge and in the gathering of testimony, and their frustration with the process in regard to this matter.  CFA instructed Lee Ann to write Steering requesting a meeting with Steering, The Provost, & The Union to discuss:
a. The process which was outlined by Steering and followed by CFA in regard to the Five-Year Review

b. The process that should be followed in regard to future issues which deal with the terms & conditions of employment, a contractual issue
c. What AFT’s role in shared governance should be
Update via email from Lee Ann:  The issue is not that the Union is objecting to the whole policy but rather to one specific provision that attempted to exempt faculty who had recently applied for promotion or range adjustment. According to Ralph, this contradicts our master contract, which states that all faculty must undergo review therefore, this exemption needs to be changed. Ralph also communicated that there are other proposed provisions that the Union will need to review and that ultimately the Union will produce a formal counter-proposal that will be negotiated with the College. 
5. Office Hours Policy

Lee Ann reported that the Union had no formal role in the development of this recommendation other than input at the Open Forum.  Steering has questioned whether or not this is sufficient Union input.

New Business

1. The Chair of SOSA has asked CFA what to do about a current dilemma:  A member of SOSA turned in the application on time but without the cover page which requires the signature of the Chair.  This was due to the fact that the Chair was out ill.  The document was given to the appropriate Dean at 11 AM but the Dean did not sign.  The cover page was submitted the next day with the appropriate signature.  SOSA feels it would be a conflict of interest for them to decide whether or not to consider the application as complete and submitted on time.  CFA decided to tell Steering that it recommends SOSA should accept this application.  Consideration of such situations will be further reviewed in CFA’s three-year review of the SOSA application process.
2. Charge on Ways to Handle Applications from Members of  SOSA & the Sabbatical Committee
Lee Ann wrote to Steering asking them to amend our charge so that we can consider SOSA and Sabbatical separately.  No response from Steering has been received yet.

CFA made a preliminary recommendation regarding how SOSA applications from current committee members should be handled.  Testimony on this recommendation was not favorable.  CFA will continue working on this issue.  To that end, Janet Morrison, head of the MUSE program, will be coming to our next meeting to discuss how MUSE reviews applications from its committee members.  
3. MOA 62 stipulates that a review of the SOSA process is to be conducted every three years.  While CFA does not yet have a charge to conduct this review, it has begun working on the issue by drafting a preamble or statement of purpose.
a.  D. Hunt, A. Leynes, and J. Osborne (CFA’s  subcommittee to create a statement of purpose for the SOSA document)  distributed the following.  Amendments are indicated in bold.
The College of New Jersey’s Support of Scholarly Activities (SOSA) program provides awards to support faculty research, scholarship, and creative activity that has exceptional merit and/or promise.  The overall purpose of the SOSA program is to (a) enhance the College’s scholarly profile, and (b) enhance the teacher-scholar model at TCNJ by providing faculty members with reassigned time to expand her or his program of scholarship beyond the level that is already included within faculty workload (as designated by Memorandum of Agreement 62).  

The SOSA program is highly competitive by nature.  SOSA proposals are reviewed by an interdisciplinary faculty committee in accordance with the review criteria outlined below.  Awards are based on the SOSA Committee’s evaluation of the applicant’s (a) research/SOSA proposal and (b) scholarly record for her or his career stage.

All full-time, tenure-line faculty members and librarians, regardless of tenure status or rank, are eligible and encouraged to apply for SOSA awards.  The teaching or administrative needs of any Program, Department, or School should/cannot be used to discourage any applicant from applying.

b. Working Group on the Composition of the SOSA Committee was formed:  Matt, Michelle, Maureen

c. Working Group on the SOSA Evaluation process was formed:  Andy, Ben, Dave

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Strassman
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